Housing Theme Focus Group Minutes

12 May 2005

Present:
Stephen Cooke

Resident



(Chair) 

Joice Richards

BNDfC Theme Manager

Rob Slow


SCC East Regeneration Team
Hannah York


SCC East Regeneration Team

Annemarie Johnston
SCC Home Owners Scheme

Sandy Walsh


Resident

Emma Msigiti

Resident
Amanda Perrot

Sheffield Homes / Antisocial Behaviour Team 
David Lees


Sheffield Homes Estate Management Team 
Thomas Coldron

BNDfC Administrator
	
	
	Action

	1. 
	Apologies

None

	

	2. 
	Minutes of Last Meeting

Sandy Walsh had given her apologies for the last meeting.

In section 4, under the heading ‘Home Owners’, the line ‘Has she missed out on the facelift scheme?’ should instead refer to the Homeowners scheme.

In section 4, under the heading ‘Catherine Street Triangle’, the line “empty site on Fox Street” should read “empty site on Rock Street”.

Other than these points the minutes were approved as a true record.

	

	3. 
	Matters Arising

None.


	

	4. 
	Project Update

Home Owners

Annemarie gave out a report. This is included with the minutes
Catherine Street Triangle
Rob Slow handed out a report. He also mentioned that Caroline Stiff is now the project manager.
Heart of Burngreave

The bill for sale is to go to the Development Panel. It has been argued that Arches should be the leaders as they already are far ahead of the rest of the Masterplan having obtained funding already. 
Joice raised an issue. As part of the process, the planners want a pathway following the old Brotherton Road. Joice feels that this will jeopardise the development brief. Also, this limits what Arches are able to do.

Rob replied that this can be discussed at the Strategy Group but by then the council will have approved the Masterplan. Of course it will still be possible for the group to comment on any planning applications that arise.

Joice will write a letter about the pathway to Maria Duffy and David Shepherd.


	JR

	5. 
	Theme Manager’s Report
Joice presented her report to the meeting. 

No further project proposals have been submitted.


	

	6. 
	Woodside
There is still no movement on seven properties. The rubble has been moved from the Fox and Duck site but the owner still will not sell. Environmental improvements are continuing and are nearly finished.
The rehousing of tenants has been sorted out for the highway to go ahead. The money to move forward is available so they are just waiting for the completion date.

Sandy Walsh asked about the seven properties. She said that she thought the owner occupier and the tenant were to be evicted. Rob replied that it is intended to serve a Notice to Quit to the tenants but this has still not been done. A CPO will be used to obtain the property of the owner-occupier. This could take up to a year. The independent valuer which the owner-occupier got to look at the property said that the council’s offer was fair and they have actually added more since then. While this property is there, the development potential of the site is restricted, although the other side of the site can be started.

Sandy then asked if any shops had been included in the site as it is so large. Rob replied that a square containing shops and commercial units had been included in the design.

Emma asked that a meeting be arranged with surrounding residents.

The market briefs and planning applications for the site will be shown to the proposed area project groups and also to this theme group. 

Joice remarked that they will have to check that the housing density is not too high. It has been the case in other areas which she knows of that the planners try and fit too much housing in. Rob replied that in the masterplan it is proposed to have 30-50 properties per hectare and he feels that this is too much. Hannah mentioned that this was brought up at the last stakeholder meeting.
Amanda Perrot will come to the next meeting to report on Woodside.


	AP

	7. 
	Proposed Projects

None

	

	8. 
	Any Other Business

Hockerton Visit
Stephen Cooke reported on the visit to Hockerton to see eco-friendly housing. There were a number of special features of the houses to make them more energy efficient. There were four 2-bed properties and one 3-bed property. These were all in a long building on a concrete raft, back and ceiling. An earth bank was up against the back of the building and there is a triple-glazed frontage and a double-glazed conservatory. Heat gets stored in the concrete so there are no heating bills. Rain water provides most of the water needs. Sewage goes through a treatment plan and then to a reed bed. The properties have 22.5 acres of land on which are allotments, sheep and chickens. The cost of the properties is 60-70,000 each plus the cost of the land.
Private Rented Project

An information leaflet has been distributed to residents. A meeting is to be arranged at some point


	

	9. 
	Date and Time of Next Meeting

Next meeting is on Thursday 14th June 2005, 6-8pm in the BCAT Meeting Room.

	


